<u>General Membership Meeting Agenda</u> <u>March 26, 2015</u>

***Please remember: our meetings are being taped by the Recording Secretary. In order to be fair to all members
-If you wish to address Council, please step up to the microphone to assure you can be heard.

- 1. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance
- 2. Roll Call/Establish Quorum
- 3. Approval of Minutes Recording Secretary
- 4. Executive Committee Reports:

A.	President Report	В.	1st VP Report
C.	2 nd VP Report	D.	Corresponding Secretary
E.	Treasurer		

- 5. Superintendent Report
- 6. SEPTA
- 7. Standing Committee Reports

A.	Arts in Education	В.	Audit
C.	Council Budget	D.	Elementary Curriculum
E.	Health, Safety & Environment	F.	Legislation & Advocacy
G.	Procedures	Н.	Secondary Curriculum

- I. Transportation
- 8. Special Committee Reports

 A. Budget
 B. By Laws
 C. Honorary Life
 D. PTSA Senior Award
 E. Meet the Candidates
 G. Reflections
 H. Senior Award Dinner Dance
 9. Liaison Reports
- ΔΙς
 - A. LSCS
 B. Food Service
 C. GC Tech
 D. LEADD
 E. Teacher Center
 F. Wellness
- 10. Old Business -
- 11. New Business
- 12. Adjourn



Levittown Council of PTA's General Membership Meeting March 26, 2015 Minutes

Call to order at 7:39pm

Pledge of Allegiance

Attendance – quorum was established

Recording Secretary – the minutes from the February's meeting were reviewed and approved and will be posted on the website.

President's Report – see attached

1st VP - no report

2nd VP – no report

Corresponding Secretary – see attached

Treasurer – see attached. The report will be filed for audit.

Superintendent Report – no report – Dr. McDonald was unable to attend

Pat Genco reported on the Board of Education meeting and informed everyone that they accepted and voted on the budget, 1.54% will be the tax levy. Full report is available online. She asked that each President report back to their unit and to support it.

SEPTA – see attached

Standing Committees

Arts in Education – see attached

Audit – see attached

Council Budget – see attached

Elementary Curriculum – see attached

Health, Safety & Environment – Committee met on March 19th. Division Ave had concerns with cafeteria doors. Looking into a better system to keep them locked and

be able to still receive deliveries. Northside and MacArthur principals went to an Active Shooter Boces program and both feel that our district is doing very well with safety. Wisdom made a connection board to make every child had a support person to talk to, somewhere safe to turn to. Security guards, getting them IPADs but there is no Wi-Fi in elementary buildings so they won't be doing it. Hall monitors are still in schools, there are funds to keep them so security can patrol buildings and not be always at the front door. Custodial teams are allowed to help with the traffic at the buildings, they've looked into their contracts and it is allowed.

Eileen Petrullo – has there been any talk about closing Salk circle?

Margaret Costa - No, no other way to get kids in safely with doing that without parents letting their kids off in the middle of the street.

Legislation & Advocacy – 2/28 and 3/1 Deb Howe went to the conference in Albany, unfortunately all they heard was about upstate schools don't have and went over their time limit and wasn't time for Question and Answers for Nassau to ask anything.

Mary Rickard thanked Deb for being the leg ed chair after she herself went to legislation brunch and found that no legislator wanted to have a conversation with anyone.

Procedures –, no report but Pat Genco would like to add a procedure to cover quorum to council delegates for units that do not attend.

Angela – will look into it since the way the bylaws read for council in order to have a meeting a quorum for a transaction of business is majority of the executive board and 1 delegate from units. Not sure if it's a line item that can be modified so she will be looking into it but has mixed feelings about updating this procedure because it's not holding units accountable for not attending.

Pat Genco will be looking into enhancing the procedure and will report back.

Secondary Curriculum – see attached

Mary Rickard asked since the 9th graders will now be getting laptops/tablets will older grades will now be able to bring their own tablets in?

Tina Bodkin – not sure, I will follow up with Debbie Rifkin

Angela List will be sending an email to Dr. McDonald asking for clarification regarding this.

Transportation – no report

Special Committee Reports

Budget - no report

Bylaws – no report

Honorary Life – no report

PTSA Senior Award – applications are due 4/27

Meet the Candidates – is on 5/14 at 7:30pm @LMEC. Current seats up are Ed Powers and Kevin Regan. Applications are due back by 4/20 at 5pm.

Nominating – committee met on 3/19 – report is attached slate is as follows for the 2015-2016 school year:

President – Angela List

1st VP – Mary Rickard

2nd VP – Robin Cammarata

Recording Secretary – Margaret Costa

Treasurer – Tina Bodkin

Corresponding Secretary – Linda Pereira

No other nominations have been secured. All in favor; Congratulations to all.

Reflections – no report

Senior Award Dinner Dance – Linda got 3 estimates for flowers for the dinner – Boos Brothers, Petitte II and Flowers by Phil. Discussion took place on the places.

Linda Pereira made the motion to use Petitte II, boutonniere \$3.50 and \$8.00 for corsage. Laura Brown seconds the motion. All in favor, motion passes to use Petitte II.

All money and seating is due tomorrow no refunds will be allowed. Only unit that hasn't been heard from as of yet is East Broadway.

Liaison Reports

LSCS – no report

Food Service – see attached

GC Tech – see attached

LEADD – no report

Teacher Center – no report

Wellness – looking into district wellness plan to make revisions.

Old Business - none

New Business – Dr. McDonald left flyers for the Plainedge Drug Free & Youth Coalition, they are having a program on April 30th called REBOUND The Chris Herren Story. The district was given 150 tickets to the event, limited seating available.

Laura Brown – asked council if there should be a liaison for the Levittown Coalition Drug Committee. Currently it consists of members from the Police, Social Workers, Priests, Rabbis, and Community Members.

Discussion took place on how a new committee is formed.

Pat Genco made a motion – Levittown Council of PTA's forms a new liaison position for Levittown Community Coalition and nominate Jose DeLaFuente as our new liaison for council.

Marguerite Leib 2^{nd} the motion, all in favor, motion passed. Pat Genco will write a procedure for this new position.

Division Ave will be having their performance of Guys and Dolls.

Division Plant sale flyers are now available.

Meeting Adjourned at 9:19pm

Minutes prepared by Tina Bodkin

Good Evening – welcome to the March Meeting of the Levittown Council of PTAs. It is hard to believe we only have 3 months of school left (about 11 weeks), we had such a long windter, it felt like Spring would never arrive. The Springs months always tend to be fairly busy months for us not only in our home lives, but also within the Schools and PTA. We should have all had our Nominating Committees meet by now and they should have presented or will be presenting at your upcoming meeting.

For those of you who have Elementary students, I am sure the State Tests are on your minds quite a bit and for those of you with Secondary Students you have Regents coming quickly.

We all have the school buget vote approaching along with our Board Trustee votes, as well as all of the other wonderful end of the year activities.

I emplore all of you to do your research and ask lots of questions if you ar unsure of the information you have received or are looking to hear more information before making your choice on the upcoming decisions you may have as a parent regarding the state tests, school budget and trustee votes, there are lots of resources available to you.

Dr. MacDonald was unable to join us tonight, but if there are any questions, please let me know and I can forward them to her after the meeting.

Thank you to Dawn and Summit PTA Members for hosting this evening. Wisdom will be hosting our next meeting in April.

Reminders:

- Monday, March 2 s/b our next President/Superintendent Meeting –
- Wednesday, March 4- BOE Planning Session
- ❖ Saturday, March 7 Nassau Region Legislation Brunch
- Wednesday, March 11-BOE Regular Meeting-Council Budget will be presenting their report
- Thursday, March 12 Community Recognition Dinner
- ❖ Wednesday, March 25 BOE Planning Session
- Thursday, March 26- PTA Council Meeting and elections
- ❖ When holding election vote, parliamentary procedures do not allow for the recording secretary to cast a vote for the whole unit. You must have a hand or ballot vote − yes or no.
- Be sure to keep up to date with the district calendar. Remember No school elementary students on April 27th.



Tina Bodkin <naps713@gmail.com>

Corrisponding Secretary report!

kjjmama@verizon.net <kjjmama@verizon.net>

Thu, Mar 26, 2015 at 2:51 PM

To: naps713@gmail.com

Tina.

I won't be able to make the meeting tonight. I sent a card to Julie Casey for the loss of her father.

Donna Waitkus

General Fund:	Proposed	Actual	Proposed	Actual-YTD
	2013/2014	2013/2014	2014/2015	2014/2015
Starting Balance	\$8,482.13	\$8,482.13	\$7,770.35	\$7,770.35
INCOME				
Membership Dues	\$1,500.00	\$1,500.00	\$1,500.00	\$1,500.00
Other	\$0.00		\$0.00	
TOTAL INCOME	\$9,982.13	\$9,982.13	\$9,270.35	\$9,270.35
EXPENSES				
Administrative Functions	\$250.00	\$303.23	\$250.00	\$6.71
AIDS Awareness	\$6.10	\$0.00	\$6.10	
Banking Supplies	\$30.00	\$18.00	\$30.00	\$20.55
BOE Recognition	\$100.00	\$99.94	\$100.00	\$103.63
Carry Over	\$5,346.03	\$0.00	\$4,334.25	
Convention	\$1,400.00	\$535.02	\$1,450.00	\$590.00
Get a Voice	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	
Health & Safety	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$500.00	
Historian/Correspondence	\$100.00	\$16.95	\$50.00	
Hospitality	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$12.06
In House Training	\$550.00	\$240.00	\$550.00	
Installation	\$50.00	\$46.95	\$50.00	
LEADD	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	
Miscellaneous	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
Office Supplies	\$250.00	\$109.26	\$250.00	\$70.15
Pres/Prin Dinner	\$300.00	\$268.00	\$300.00	\$268.00
Publications	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	
Workshops/Conferences	\$500.00	\$574.43	\$800.00	\$471.00
TOTAL EXPENSES	\$9,982.13	\$2,211.78	\$9,270.35	\$1,542.10
Available Balance		\$7,770.35		\$7,728.25
SR AWARD FUND:				
Starting Balance	\$12,730.33	\$12,730.33	\$13,257.70	\$13,257.70
INCOME	—	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		
Dinner Dance Income	\$25,000.00	\$30,024.00	\$25,000.00	
Other Fundraising	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
TOTAL INCOME	\$37,730.33	\$42,754.33	\$38,257.70	\$13,257.70
EXPENSES	77.,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,,		
Carry Over	\$4,000.00	\$0.00	\$4,056.70	
CD	\$4,500.00	\$0.00	\$4,000.00	\$4,000.00
Banking Supplies	\$175.00	\$10.00	\$175.00	\$11,00
Dinner Dance Expenses	\$24,980.33	\$25,452.99	\$26,000.00	\$621.19
PTA Senior Awards	\$4,000.00	\$4,000.00	\$4,000.00	
Senior Award Supplies	\$75.00	\$33.64	\$50.00	
TOTAL EXPENSES	\$37,730.33	\$29,496.63	\$38,281.70	\$4,632.19
Available Balance		\$13,257.70		\$8,625.51
CD ACCOUNT:	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$4,000.00	\$4,000.00
Starting Balance	\$0.00	ΨU.UU	Ψ-,υυυ.υυ	ψ-1,000,00
INCOME	40.00	+0.00	\$24.00	\$12.69
CD Interest	\$0.00	\$0.00	φετ.υυ	Ψ12.09
TOTAL INCOME				
EXPENSES				
TOTAL EXPENSES				
Balance				\$4,012.69

Levittown Council of PTAs

Treasurer Report February 26-March 26, 2015

General Fund

Opening Checkbook Balance:		\$7,911.52
Expenses: Office Supplies Workshops	\$43.27 \$140.00	
Total Expenses:	\$183.27	
Income:		
Total Income:	\$0.00	
Closing Checkbook Balance:		\$7,728.25
Senior Award Fund		
Opening Checkbook Balance:		\$8,712.64
Expenses: Honorary Life Dinner Dance	\$87.13	
Total Expenses:	\$87.13	
Income:		
Total Income:	\$0.00	
Closing Checkbook Balance:		\$8,625.51
CD Account		
Opening Balance:		\$4,010.85
Expenses:		
Total Expenses:	\$0.00	
Income: CD Interest	\$1.84	
Total Income:	\$1.84	
Closing Balance:		\$4,012.69

SEPTA REPORT FOR MARCH 2015

Septa's next meeting is 3/30 at 7:30 at LMEC. This meeting is a Resource Fair featuring many organizations that provide resources for recreational activities for individuals with special needs. There will be many organizations including:

- Everything Special Needs
- More Than a Gym
- Camp Loyaltown
- Horseability
- Dogability
- PAL Special Needs Unit
- Sid Jacobson JCC
- Adler Center JCC
- Camp Paquatuck
- FREE/ HHBO
- Onsite Nassau County REACH Program- Registration with the Nassau County Police (Return Every Adult and Child Home).

Our Mets fundraiser is May 3^{rd} – Autism Awareness Game. Tickets must be purchased by 3/27.

Our April Meeting is on 4/27 and will feature a special ed attorney and parent-Ed Nieswiski on How to Effectively Communicate with Your Childs School.

Council Arts in Ed Report

March 26, 2015 By—Dawn Tiemer

<u>Gardiner's avenue</u> had Arts in Power come and present Dog Loves Books to our K-2 students.

Alexander and the terrible horrible No Good bad Afor K-5 by Theatre Productions DAM

Darren Sardelli - Author Poet for 1-2

Audit Report 3-18-15

The Audit Committee met on 3-8-15. The committee consisted of

Linda Pereira Krista Hill Dawn Tiemer

The books for the Senior Award Fund and the General Fund were both reviewed for the period of July 1, 2014-Februrary 28, 2015 and all was found to be in order.

Report submitted by: Mary Rickard



Tina Bodkin <naps713@gmail.com>

Council reports

LBrown2293@aol.com < LBrown2293@aol.com>

Thu, Mar 26, 2015 at 3:42 PM

To: angelalist40@gmail.com Cc: naps713@gmail.com

March 26, 2015

Council Budget: We presented report to BOE on March 11th, it was well received by trustees. It has been a pleasure to work with all the units on this committee and I thank everyone for their cooperation. It is my second year as chairperson, so I will be unable to chair it next year. It is one of my favorite committees and I look forward with working closely with next year's chairperson.

GC Tech:

Students have been preparing for the Skills USA Regional Competition which is on Tuesday at Suffolk Community College. The upcoming budget has enhancements included for the program and they will be working on setting up new class offerings for the following year. It will take a year to develop the new programs before they are ready to be offered to our students.

Elementary Curriculum 3-9-15

Michelle Kelly Curriculum Associate for ELA and Reading

Discussed Literacy Center Classroom

Students attend LC once a week and have whole group instruction then work in small groups.

K-2 work with a certified reading teacher and a TA 3-5 reading teacher is working alone.

The sequence of topics doesn't necessarily follow the curriculum. They may be pre-teaching a topic that hasn't been introduced in the classroom yet or may be reinforcing something that has already been covered. This gives students extra exposure to each topic.

Next Meeting is April 14.

Report Submitted by: Mary Rickard

Secondary Curriculum Meeting - March 17, 2015

The district is possibly looking into piloting with this year's 5th grade class a summer read for 6th grade. Currently they are looking at books that will gage all interests and levels of readers. Finding a book is proving to be a little more difficult than they thought.

The district will be buying tablets/laptops for every 9^{th} grade student for the fall for use in the classroom. Students will keep the same tablet for their 4 years. There will be some sort of service/warranty fee that is still being worked out. The older grades will still work at the computer lab which hopefully now will be easier to use with no 9^{th} graders needing it. There are approximately 600 9^{th} graders.

There will be an ACT boot camp provided by Catalyst on 6/6 and 6/7 for the ACT. They will run 4 hours each day; flyers with more information will be going out soon.

Next meeting is on 4/23/15 at 9:30am in the small board room.

Submitted by Tina Bodkin

Levittown Council of PTAs Nominating Committee Report

he Nominating Committee met on: March 18 th 2015						
he slate for Levittown Council of PTAs for the school year $20/4/20/6$ is as follows:						
President: 1st Vice President: 2nd Vice President: Recording Secretery: Treasurer: Correspoding Secretary: Manual Locality Locali						
Respectfully Submitted by:						
Nominating Committee Chair: <u>Furnith</u> Abbey Lane Representative: <u>Laby</u> Horbert						
DAHS PTSA Representative: ManyRyckand						
East Broadway Representative:						
Gardiners Ave Representative:						
Lee Road Representative: Marquettle lieb						
Northside Representative:						
Salk/MacArthur PTSA Representative: Koun Cammadata						
Summit Lane Representative: A wyon Tue Med						
Wisdom Lane Representative:						

^{*}Please submit this original form to the recording secretary to file as this is a permanent record.

Levittown Council of PTAs
Food Service Committee Report
March 26, 2015
The food service committee met on March 18th, 2015

The USDA has been in East Broadway, Division and WLMS to gather information, observe and collect data, creating a process as they go along. All appears to be going well.

Artie from Aramark has been given a promotion so is no longer in our district to aid Jen. They will be sending a replacement. Bill Pastore will be in contact with Jen and observe the change. If there are issues he will address them immediately.

Mr. Bigley brought to our attention that we qualify to apply for the whole grain exception because numbers are down on lunch purchases. The committee voted to go ahead with the paperwork. Decisions to split grain choices or to go totally back white bread products can be made at a later time.

Quality Control check list from each school were discussed. Some of the issues brought up for each school are as follows:

Abbey Lane stated no French toast was offered but chicken patties were. (Jen stated there was a food ordering error at Abbey due to the revised menu that was sent out after last month's food service meeting) They were fine, green beans –ok. No menus were posted. Children still not taking fruits and vegetables.

Division Ave student and adult representative report positive things. The chicken patties, nuggets, salad bar, deli and nachos are a big hit. Students don't always take new things or even their full meal because they are distracted. Soup and a whole wheat ham and cheese melt were offered with apple slices. Many of the students didn't know there was soup or apple slices (even though the lunch workers are always offering) once they were aware they would purchase the meal.

East Broadway/ Gardiners Ave representatives have not attended meetings and stated to K.V. that they have full time day positions and cannot attend.

Lee Road states brunch for lunch- French toast and egg were good. Peppers/cucumbers and honey dew seemed too cold. Jen will check the temperature of the refrigerator. Waffles were also served due to the freezer going down and wanting not to throw out food. The children are not taking the fruits and vegetables. The recommendation for parents to taste the food at PTA meetings was made again. Mr. Goss would like a second register. He does not want the students buying/eating cookies, ice cream and pretzels at the same time they buy their lunch. He feels if the students had to go back up on line for snacks they would eat more of their lunch first instead of the treats. At this time there is not enough counter space to put in a second register. Jen/ Bill will continue to look for a resolution to this problem

Northside representative stated the food is ok. The children don't take fruits and vegetables. The milk choices were brought up again; 2% vs skim.

Salk Student Representative stated chicken patties, Deli and salad bar are a big hit, except Thursday- chicken nuggets are the most popular. Carrots are big but not green beans. The students are not happy with the whole grain bread and rolls. An adult representative is still needed.

WLMS has been better staffed since last meeting. The pizza warmers have not been installed but sent back — waiting for proper size to be ordered and sent. The steam trays in the blue cafeteria need to be serviced- the on/off switches are worn. The company had issue with not having the right part when they came to repair the units. Due to the increased issues with the repair company Bill Pastore and Chris Milano will be looking into a new repair company.

The student representative and Bill Pastore brought up the petition that the WLMS students gave to the BOE on 3/17/15. The @130 students want the old chicken nuggets back. Jen stated that next week she can do half and half on the nuggets and see how sales go. The committee discussed a possible blind taste test or educating the students on the new white meat chicken nuggets vs the old mixed slushy nugget. Bill Pastore asked Kim Volpe to attend WLMS on Thursday and observe. — Chicken nuggets were served half/half at Wisdom and Salk today. Moving forward this will continue for now.

Who as

MacArthur representative reports that the food has been excellent and appears fresh and looks great. The student representative was sick – no report.

The Next Food Service Meeting will be on April 15th, 2015, in the large board room.

Respectfully Submitted by: Patricia Genco

DAHS PTSA PLANT SALE 2015

Pre-Orders Due by April 24, 2015: Pick-up May 8th, 2015, 1:15pm - 4:00pm "Sale Day", Saturday, May 9th, 2015 from 10:00am till 2:00pm at DAHS Main Lawn.

Name	 		Phone_
Address			Email

Pre-ORDERS and Pre-Order Pricing ONLY ACCEPTED TILL 4/24/15 Prices will vary from pre-order pricing on Sale Day May 9th, 2015

Completed order forms may be mailed to or brought into main office at DAHS, 120 Division Ave., Levitt.

Make checks or money orders payable to "DAHS PTSA" . Order online using Paypal!								
Questions? Call Laura at (516)735-3578 or visit us on Facebook or at www.levittownschools.com								
BEDDING FLATS (48 Plants) \$12.00 each flat								
Ageratum	Coleus	Flowering Vinca	Marigolds	Portulaca				
Blue	Mix	Apricot	Orange	Mix				
Begonia	Dahlia	Hot Pink	Two Tone	Salvia				
Pink	Mix		Yellow	Mix				
Red	Dusty Miller	Mix	Petunia	Red				
White	Silver Leaf	Purple	Mix	Snapdragon				
Celosia	Lobelia	Red	Pink	Mix				
Mix	Blue	Soft Pink	Purple	Verbena				
		White	White	Mix				
***Reg	ular impatiens are not b	eing offered this year d	ue to Downey Mildew					
	ECONOMY BEDDING	G FLATS (12 JUMBO	PLANTS) \$12.00 e	ach flat				
New Guinea Impatiens	Angelonia	Wave Petunia	African Marigold	Mexican Heather				
Lavender	Pink	Pink	Yellow	Magenta				
Mix	Purple	Purple	Orange					
Orange	Nicotiana	Coral	Torenia	Polka Dot Plant				
Pink	Purple	Mix	Rose	Pink				
Red	Pink	Zinnia	Blue					
White	Mix	Mix	Lemon Drop					
Violet								
PREMIU	JM BEDDING FLATS	(1 <mark>2 JUMBO PLANT</mark> S)) \$15.00 each flat					
Bounce Impatiens	Pink	Purple	Red	White				
	ANNUALS IN 4" POT							
Butterfly Daisy	Geraniums	New Guinea Imp		Sunscape Daisy				
Double Begonia	Million Bells	Petunia	Spikes	Verbena				
Васора	Mexican Heather	Rosebud Imp	Strawflower	Vinca Vine				
4	*Please specify if you are o	The second of th						
	8" HANGING BASKETS (single variety) \$15.00 each basket							
Angelonia	Rosebud Imp	Fuschia	Petunia	Flowering Vinca				
Lobelia Blue	Strawflower	Ivy Geranium	Million Bells					
Lobelia White	Torenia	New Guinea Imp	Васора					
10" HANGING BASKETS (single variety) \$20.00 each basket								
Ivy Geraniums	Million Bells	New Guinea Imp.						
Ivy Geruniums	Mullon Bells	New Guinea Imp.	I eunu					
				_				
8" Hanging Basket	10"Hanging Basket	12" Hanging Basket	I .					
Garden \$16.00	Garden \$22.00	Garden \$25.00	Planter \$22.00	_				
Asst. Mixed	Asst. Mixed	Asst. Mixed	Asst. Mixed					

Plainedge Drug Free Youth Coalition & Plainedge Council of PTAs Presents

Save the Date & Sign Up Now! Thursday, April 30, 2015 (High School-7PM)







REBOUND

The Chris Herren Story

Register at http://bit.ly/reboundregistration

Plainedge Community Members will receive preferential seating for this event until Monday March 16, 2015. There is limited seating. After March 16^{th} if there are additional seats available, we will be opening seating to this event to our neighbors in the surrounding school districts.

The Plainedge Drug Free Youth Coalition & Plainedge Council of PTAs as part of its ongoing mission, we are sponsoring an upcoming event, "Rebound, the Chris Herren Story." In this presentation, Chris will share his story in a brutally honest format with just a microphone. The event will start with a 30 minute DVD introducing Chris Herren and showing highlights of his basketball career and his dream to play in the NBA which began to unravel by making a few bad decisions. From growing up in Fall River, MA to playing Division 1 basketball and in the NBA, he will take the audience on his journey from addiction to sobriety. Additionally, he will relate his story to the audience addressing themes of gateway drugs, prescription drug abuse, drinking and driving as well as self-harm. To conclude the event Chris will field questions from the audience. After the speech, Chris will greet anyone who may need to speak with him further regarding themselves or a loved one. (1 Hour plus Q&A Session).